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Join Us in Welcoming Two New Officers to Our Police Department  

Monitor Your Water Pipes! 

 Now that the cold weather has arrived, there is an increased risk of broken pipes due to 
freezing and thawing of the ground, as well as pipes freezing under the house. We urge you to take 
steps immediately to prevent pipes from freezing, especially those located under the house or in the 
attic. If you have an electronic read meter, please make sure it’s set up to send you alerts for high 
water usage. This function will notify you if there’s a potential leak. If you need assistance in setting 
up this feature on your phone, please contact City Hall for help. 

If you don’t currently have an electronic read meter but are interested in                                                                  
adding one, let us know at City Hall, and we’ll provide you with the                                                                      
necessary information. 

  Stay proactive to protect your water system during this cold season! 

 

Mayor’s Upper Window 
 

Arthur Green, Mayor 

 Contact Us: 

 Elkton City Hall and Utilities 

 71 Public Square 

 Elkton, Kentucky 42220 

 Ph: 270-265-9877 

 Email: cityhall@elktonky.com 

 

 Elkton Police Department 

 73 Public Square 

 Elkton, Kentucky 42220 

 Ph: 270-265-9879 

 

 City Council Meetings:  

 2nd Thursday Every Month at 6 PM 

 At City Hall, 71 Public Square 

 

All meeting dates and times are  

posted on our events calendar at 

www.elktonky.com. 

 A Sweet New Arrival                                    

     This February, 
we're celebrating 
more than just 
Valentine’s Day: 
we're welcoming 
a new addition 
to the City of 
Elkton! Please 
join us in con-
gratulating Kayce 
Bright and her 
family on the arrival of their newest addi-
tion, Brayden, born on 10/31/2024. We’d 
also like to warmly welcome our City 
Clerk, Kayce Bright, back to City Hall after 
her maternity leave. We’ve missed her 
bright presence. Let’s all send our 
heartfelt congratulations and best wishes 
to Kayce, her family, and little Brayden! 

Officer Case Horn 

Officer Case Horn, originally from Oregon, dedicated six years of service to the 
United States Army as an Avionics Mechanic. During his military career, he 
was stationed at various locations, with his final duty station at Fort Campbell. 
His time in the Army instilled in him a strong sense of discipline and commit-
ment; qualities he now brings to his role as a police officer. After completing 
five weeks of online training with the EPD, Officer Horn attended 18 weeks at 
the Department of Criminal Justice Training in Richmond, where he graduated 
from the DOCJT Basic Officer Training Academy on December 19, 2024. Officer 
Horn currently resides in Clarksville with his wife, Amanda, and their daugh-
ter, Lakelyn, and is excited to serve and protect our community. 

 Officer Hayden LeGrand, born and raised in Muhlenberg County, 
found his passion for law enforcement through a deep sense of responsibility 
and a drive to help others. His mother, a teacher, instilled the value of educa-
tion and making a positive impact, while his father, a business owner, taught 
integrity and responsibility. After graduating, Hayden earned a degree in crim-
inal justice and a private pilot license at EKU. He began his career with the 
Elkton Police Department and will soon attend the new Kentucky Basic Train-
ing Academy in Madisonville. With a strong commitment to police work, he 
strives to make a positive impact to ensure a safer, stronger community.  

Officer Hayden LeGrand 

Water Flushing 

   You may have noticed fire hydrants running water. This is part of a state-
          required procedure to ensure our water lines are properly flushed, maintain-
   ing high-quality water in the system. It also helps ensure all our fire hy- 
        drants are in good working condition. The city also continuously monitors 
    our water lines to detect leaks and reduce water loss. Due to the 
    location of some of our lines in the streets and the type of pipe 
                 that needs to be repaired, it may take several days or even weeks 
      to complete necessary repairs. If you see pooling water or running water 
in your area, please notify City Hall. It could be a leak in the city’s water lines or a possible issue with a 
private home’s pipes. Thank you for your attention and cooperation! 
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GROWTH and DEVELOPMENT AROUND THE CITY  

 In recent months, the pace     

of building and selling homes has 

slowed somewhat, but planning 

efforts have remained active. As we 

move into spring and the weather 

improves, we anticipate seeing new 

housing developments in areas 

such as Fawn Acres, Crouch Subdivi-

sion, The Oaks, Riverbend, Industri-

al Drive, and other locations throughout the city. These projects are a promis-

ing sign of growth and development for our community. Along with residen-

tial growth, we are also hopeful for the opening of new businesses in the 

coming months, which will bring more opportunities and services to our area. 

The combination of new housing and businesses will help drive continued 

progress and improvement in our city. 

     Elkton’s City 
Council members 
were sworn in on 
December 30, 2024, 
marking a signifi-
cant step forward as 
these dedicated 
individuals take on 
the responsibility of 
serving our commu-
nity. A special welcome to our two new additions, Emily Carroll and John 
Mullins! We also extend our congratulations to our re-elected members: 
George Orr, Frank McReynolds, Danny O. Laster, and David Powell. Thank 
you all for your commitment to making our city an even better place to live, 
work, and grow. We look forward to the positive changes you will bring!  

City Events 
 

February 13th: City Council Meeting Time: 6:00 PM - 9:00 PM 
 

For additional information on these events and more, visit our website: www.elktonky.com 

Please Take Note of our Upcoming City Hall Office Closures                                                                                                               

Martin Luther King Day, January 20th: CLOSED          President’s Day, February 17th: CLOSED 

For even more information about city and county activities listen to WEKT 1070 AM or 92.1 

FM radio or visit the WEKT Facebook page. This is the best source of Todd County news! 

 Kentuckians in crisis can now connect with suicide prevention, mental health, and sub-

stance use counselors using a nationwide, easier-to-dial phone number – 988; connection to addi-

tional crisis services will be provided if necessary. If you or someone you know is in crisis, someone 

to talk to is just a click away. Our 988 Kentucky Dashboard is also available. View monthly data, rea-

sons for calling, and more, here: https://www.ky988data.org/ 

2025-2026 City Council Members Planning & Zoning Reminders 

1. If you are adding a building, fence, or an 
addition to your property, please check 
with City Hall to obtain the proper per-
mits and information you need.  

2. As homeowners or renters, it is your responsibility to 
maintain your property and ensure that items do not ac-
cumulate. We will provide courtesy reminders, and code 
violations may be filed if issues are not addressed.  

3. Concerning animals in the city: 

• All dogs in public places should be on a leash, and you 
should cleanup after them if necessary. 

• Cats should not be allowed to roam or create a mess on 
your neighbors’ property or doorsteps. 

• All outside animals should be kept in fenced-in areas that 
prevent them from roaming. Outdoor animals should 
always have access to shelter, food, and water. 

• Complaints about chickens will be addressed regarding 
the need for proper fencing and prevention of roaming. 

• Any animals roaming the streets or neighborhood yards 
are subject to being captured and removed from the city 
if not claimed. Owners may be subject to code violations 
for failure to properly care for their animals. 

4. If you have trees or shrubs that extend into the streets or 
sidewalks, or block drivers' visibility of the road, they 
need to be trimmed or removed.  

      We have a beautiful city, and we thank everyone for your 
efforts in making improvements so that we can enjoy where 
we live. The city will continue to address concerns using the 
legal processes available. If you have any questions about 
city codes in these areas, please contact City Hall.  

http://www.elktonky.com

